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Vale Queen Elizabeth II 
We offer our deepest sympathies to those 
around the world mourning the loss of Her 
Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. 

A significant world figure, many West 
Australians will have fond memories of her 
visits and most may not remember a time 
before her reign.  

Queen Elizabeth II was the first reigning 
monarch of Australia to travel to the country, 
first visiting WA in 1954, with her last visit in 
2011. She captured the hearts and minds of 
everyone in our state. 

The Late Majesty became Queen at the age of 
25 after her father passed away in 1952, and 
became the longest reigning British monarch.  

Queen Elizabeth II led the Commonwealth 
through difficult times during her 70-year reign, 
including the post-World War II era. Her 
leadership and influence spanned countries all 
across the world, over many decades of 
tremendous change.  

We pay our respects to The Royal Family and 
all those who are mourning her loss.  

 

May she rest in peace  
 

NOMINATE 
Do you know someone who makes 
your community a better place? 

The Shire of Westonia  are calling out for 
nominations for the 2023 Community Citizen of 
the Year Awards. 

Outstanding contribution and community 
service includes areas such as; education, 
health, fund-raising, charitable and voluntary 
services, business, sport, arts, the 
environment, social inclusion or any other area 
that contributes to the advancement and 
wellbeing of a community. 

There are four award categories that you may 
nominate a community member or group/event 
within which include; 

• Citizen of the Year- a person you believe 
has delivered outstanding service to his or 
her community 

• Youth Citizen of the Year (under 25 as of 
26 January 2022 - a young person you 
believe has delivered outstanding service to 
his or her community 

• Senior Citizen of the Year (over 65 as of 
26 January 2022) - an older person you 
believe has delivered outstanding service to 
his or her community 

• Active Citizenship (group or event) - 
a group doing outstanding work or for an 
event staged in the community during the 
past year 

Nominations close on Monday, 31 October 
2022 
https://www.citizenshipawards.com.au/
nominate/ 

https://www.citizenshipawards.com.au/nominate/
https://www.citizenshipawards.com.au/nominate/
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PUBLIC NOTICE OF CHANGE OF MEETING 
DATE ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 2022 
Following the Prime Minister’s announcement 
of a National Day of Public Mourning for Her 
Majesty the Queen, the Shire of Westonia 
September Ordinary Council meeting will be 
rescheduled. 
It is hereby notified for public information that 
the ordinary meeting of Council scheduled for 
Thursday 22nd September 2022 will now be 
held on Tuesday 20th September 2022, at the 
Westonia Council Chambers, Wolfram Street, 
Westonia, commencing at 3.30 pm. In 
accordance with Section 5.24 (1) of the Local 
Government Act 1995 and regulations, there 
will be a public question time at the re 
commencement of the meeting @ 3.30pm.  
 
Apologies for any inconvenience. 
 
John Merrick 
Acting Chief Executive Officer  

WESTONIA TOWN BUSH FIRE BRIGADE 
NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Tuesday 20th September 2022 

5.30pm at the SHIRE DEPOT 

Please be advised that the Annual General 

Meeting of the Westonia Town Bush Fire 

Brigade is scheduled for Tuesday 20th 

September 2022 at the Shire Council Depot 

and will commence at 5.30pm. 

For more information please contact Chief Bush 

Fire Control Officer Frank Corsini | 0429 467 

042  
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6th - Alex Junk 

7th - Amanda Corsini 

8th - Ross Crews 

9th - Tia Penny 

10th - Lil Turner 

Jess Fitzgerald 

13th - Arnold White 

15th - Celia DuPlessis 

17th - Mal Nicoletti 

17th - Lincoln Nicoletti-Preist 

21st - Shauna Hodgkinson 

22nd - Greta Gejas 

Mitchell Bright 

23rd - Blanche Streich  

24th - Stacey Geier 

Zac Crees 

26th - Lydia Nicoletti 

27th - Kane Corsini 

Seniors Games  

1pm 

Laura Black 

Seniors Games  

1pm 

Laura Black 

Seniors Games  

1pm 

Laura Black 

Seniors Games  

1pm 

Laura Black 

DR Olga Ward 

Shire, & CRC  Shire, & CRC  

Shire, & CRC  

https://mpmethodist.org/2018/07/03/community-calendar-follow-us/
https://www.istockphoto.com/illustrations/doctor-clipart
https://clipart-library.com/clipart/medical-supplies-cliparts_10.htm


Interim Fuel Sales 

Due to the Carrabin Roadhouse being closed 

for an indefinite period the Council have 

resolved that they are prepared to sell Diesel 

and ULP to the community from its Council 

depot storage facility for an interim period. Fuel 

will be available weekdays only from 3.30pm to 

4pm. Purchases are to be paid for immediately 

at the Council Shire Offices. For Those needing 

fuel if you attend the depot during these times 

somebody will be available to provide the 

service NO Fuel Available over Office Closure. 

What lovely weather we had for golf on the 

weekend for our closing day. Thank you to 

Steve Hale Shearing contractors for the 

sponsorship. We had 17 people playing which 

was fabulous with our winners being J P, Joel & 

Ainslee with a great 63. Runners up were Drake 

& Nigel with 67 1/4. Novelties were won by 

Ainslee, Stacey, Ainslee & Ainslee. 

We acknowledged our club Champions, Sharon 

with a pair of 89,s for a total of 178. 

Nigel with 83 & 78 for a total of 161. 

And our eclectic winners in Renae & Rohan. As 

it was our last round of golf with John & Renae 

with presented them with a memento of our 

great club. After the fabulous casserole tea we 

were treated to live music from Dean, Zinzan 

and Daisey well into the evening.  

Thankyou to all our loyal sponsors for the 

season. 

Thanks also to all our members for a great 

season and for all your hard work to have our 

golf course in the best shape it has been in for 

years. 

See you all next year. 
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Readvertised Business Administration 
Trainee  
The Shire of Westonia is offering an exciting 
opportunity to kick start your business 
administration career. We are seeking an 
enthusiastic, friendly, and reliable individual to 
join our team.  
Earn an income whilst receiving on the job 
training and completing your formal studies 
towards a nationally accredited qualification. 
This is a full-time, 12 month traineeship 
opportunity for the right person. Traineeship 
wages and conditions apply.  
The successful applicant will be working with 
the Administration Office and will gain 
experience in a range of administration related 
tasks.  
This is an entry level position and recent 
school leavers are strongly encouraged to 
apply.  
The successful candidate will:  
•Be customer focused and possess a friendly, 
welcoming nature 
•Be self-motivated and driven to complete tasks 
•Be able to demonstrate competent keyboard, 
interpersonal, reading, writing and maths skills. 
•Have a willingness to learn and gain new skills 
•Have problem solving skills and strong 
attention to detail 
•Be able to work effectively as part of a team 
Conditions of employment are in accordance 
with the Local Government Industry Award 
2021 depending on age and level of schooling 
completed. Other conditions include 38 hours 
per week and 10% superannuation.  
To Apply:  
Written applications must:  
1.Be clearly marked “Shire of Westonia- 
Trainee” and be addressed to the Deputy Chief 

Executive Officer 
2.Include a full resume with work experience 
and the names of two(2) referees; 
3.Include a cover letter introducing yourself 
explaining why you are applying for the 
position, and addressing the Selection Criteria 
listed in the Position Description; and 
4.Be received by the Shire of Westonia by 
closing date, via email to 
admin@westonia.wa.gov.au, post or hand 
delivery. 
Applications Close 4.00pm 29th September 
2022 Application packages can be obtained 
from the Shire of Westonia website by clicking 
the link below or by email 
admin@westonia.wa.gov.au If you have any 
questions or would like to find out more about 
this exciting opportunity, please contact 
Jasmine Geier on (08) 9046 7063.  

Office Closure  
Please note the Shire Offices, CRC and Public 
Library will be closed on the following public 
holidays, plus addition Day Closure. 
 

National day of mourning for Queen 
Elizabeth II.—Thursday 22 Sept 2022 

 

Friday 23 Sept 2022 

 

Queen Elizabeth II Birthday – Monday 26 
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Liz, Helen and Loraine spent last Wednesday sewing a 

batch of Bowl cosies (pictured).  These along with other 

exciting handmade items will be for sale on our stall at 

the November Christmas Shopping Day which is 

scheduled for Saturday 12 November.  We would love 

to see you there. 

Next Session:  Wednesday 28 September @ 9.00am 

Project: Quick session on eco friendly Xmas gift bags, 

also revision items for our stall. 
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HAVE YOU DONE YOUR FIREBREAKS? 

All land owners, or occupiers are required to 
plough, scarify, cultivate, spray or otherwise 
clear and thereafter maintain free of all 
inflammable material until the 31st day of 
March 2023. 

Responsibilities:  
Notice is hereby given to all owners of land 
within the Shire of Westonia that pursuant to 
the powers conferred in Section 33 of the 
Bush Fires Act 1954, you are required to 
carry out fire prevention work in accordance 
with the requirements of this Notice, on or 
before 1 October 2022.  
As a landowner you have a responsibility to 
manage your property to reduce the risk of 
bush fire. This notice informs you of what 
actions you must take to manage your 
property and the dates when those actions 
must be adhered to.  

Infringements  
The Shire will be inspecting properties 
for compliance from 1 December 2022.  
The penalty for failing to comply with 
this Notice is a fine not exceeding $5000 
and a person in default is also liable, 
whether prosecuted or not, to pay the 
costs of performing the work directed by 
this Notice if it is not carried out by the 
owner and/or occupier by the date 
required by this Notice.  

Variations to this Notice  
If you consider it to be impractical to meet 
the requirements of this Notice, you may 
apply and seek approval from the Shire in 
writing no later than 1 November 2022, for 
permission to provide firebreaks in 
alternative positions or to take alternative 
action to abate fire hazards on the land.  

 

“THE WESTONIAN”—FAQ 
Contact  
Phone: (08) 9046 7063  
Email: westonian@westonia.wa.gov.au  
 
How to receive the The Westonian via 
Email?  
To receive the “THE WESTONIAN digitally, 
please sign up by emailing 
westonian@westonia.wa.gov.au.  
 
How to advertise in the The Westonian?  
1. Download the Westonian Booking form and 
fill it in.  
2. Attach the booking form and the content that 
you wish to publish to an email and send it to 
westonian@westonia.wa.gov.au.  
 
When are the deadlines?  
All articles incl. fully-filled in booking forms are 
to be submitted no later than Tuesday, 4pm 
prior to any publication date.  
 
When is the next deadline?  
The next deadline will be Tuesday, 27th of 
September 2022  
 
Advertising costs:  
1/4 page b/w $5.50 
1/2 page b/w $11.00 
Full page b/w 22.00 
1/4 page colour $7.50 
1/2 page colour$15.00 
Full page colour $25.00 
Postal Subscription $25.00 
westonian@westonia.wa.gov.au. au for more 
information.  
 
Accpeted document formats:  
• EMAIL • WORD • PDF • JPEG  
 
Have you got news?  
If you would like to share news or information 
with the Westonian community, please email 
westonian@westonia.wa.gov.au.  

FIRE BREAKS ORDER 

FOR ALL EMERGENCIES DIAL 000   
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